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NOVEMBER/DECEMBER  2008 

! ! ! NEW MEETING PLACE ! ! !   

STARTING WITH  
NOVEMBER RACE GROUP  

WESTPORT FLEA MARKET 
BAR AND GRILL  

817 WESTPORT ROAD 
1/2 BLOCK EAST OF  

SOUTHWEST TRAFFICWAY  

PLEASE JOIN US FOR  
FOR ALL OUR MEETINGS  

RACE GROUP, NOVEMBER 18  

SOLO GROUP, DECEMBER 2  

GENERAL AND ANNUAL MEETING &   
ELECTION OF OFFICERS,  DECEMBER 2  

BOARD MEETING, NOVEMBER 25   

!!! NEW MEETING PLACE !!! 
See page 3 for more information  

http://www.scca.com
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RE VIEW 
WITH 

DALE SMITH   

The Rearview Mirror  

Hi Everyone,  

I know that I have always been taught to look ahead, keep my eyes on the road and to look where you want to go because 
that is where you are most likely to end up.  This advice has served me pretty well while driving, but is also a very good ap-
proach to take in general.  Choosing a destination and carefully planning a route, staying on course and aiming for your goals 
are essential to arriving at your planned destination.  Always look ahead. Right? Well, sort of.  

I would suggest that looking in the direction of travel is probably more effective.  Focusing your vision through the windshield 
doesn’t usually end well if the transmission is in reverse and you’re backing out of the driveway.  Driving around aimlessly isn’t 
usually very effective when you’re lost or have forgotten your route and destination. Choosing a successful route and destina-
tion is much easier if you can look back at your past travels and select familiar roads and places that you have already visited.  

What were some of the other instructions that your first driving instructor gave you?  No, not the one at the racetrack, I’m think-
ing about the gym teacher, friend or family member that was with you the first few times you slipped into the family car or 
Driver’s Education Sedan and were behind the steering wheel.   Ah yes, Master of your own Destiny, Commander of the USS 
Enterprise, Captain of the Titanic!  That’s what I’m talking about!    

Coach Brown was my Driver’s Ed. Instructor. He was probably a very nice man, but all of the students were intimidated by his 
stern manner and forceful instructions.  I suspect he acted that way due to the state of constant stress and occasional bursts 
of pure terror that a car full of 15 year olds that are learning to drive in big city traffic can put you in.  I remember his instruc-
tions very well.  “Don’t touch the key, yet.  Adjust your seat to reach the controls and see forward.  Don’t touch the key!  Put on 
your seat belt for safety.  Get your hand off of the key! Check and adjust your mirror to see rearward. If you touch that key 
again, you’ll lose your turn and go right back into the back seat with the rest of ‘em!”  This list of instructions continued, but 
eventually the car was started and we all were in motion down the road.  

I could go on for quite a while with stories about Coach Brown and Driver’s Ed., but I better stop for now.  Over the years, I 
have developed a new respect for him, his instructions and his courage.  His approach to operating a motor vehicle actually 
has been very good advice for many aspects in life.  As our Region’s elections approach, they might be modified to go some-
thing like this:  “Don’t touch your ballot , yet.  Look forward to see where you would like to go.  Don’t touch your ballot!  Look 
back and see what has happened in the past.  It’s the best lesson for avoiding the mistakes of the past. 
Get your hands off your ballot!  Look at your choices and decide who can help you get where you want to be.  OK, Go Vote!!!”  

Respectfully Yours, 
Dale Smith  

P.S. Thanks Coach!  
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Change in Meeting Place  

Your Board of Directors continually looks for ways to make our meetings better.  Location of the meetings is a concern, trying to 
make it as centrally located as possible.  Our current meeting place is about as far west as we can go and stay within the met-
ropolitan area.  However,  it has not been a satisfactory place as the noise level from other  rooms really interferes with our 
ability to hear.  There are not a lot of places that meet our needs, a private room that can hold up to 75-100 people, free, serves 
food and adult beverages at a reasonable price, lots of parking, not too loud etc.  The Board met for their October meeting at 
the Westport Flea Market and think this establishment will meet more of our needs than the current business, and have de-
cided to move the meeting location to the WESTPORT FLEA MARKET,  home of the best burger in KC.  They do serve sand-
wiches and salads and I didn’t see any item higher than $10.00.  The Flea Market will provide waitresses in our meeting room 
and will accept credit cards.  Join us at our next meeting and check out our new spot.  

Banner Ads  

Our webmaster, Jeff Kopp,  has completed a project which allows the Kansas City Region to have banner ads on our local 
website.  You should check out  www.kcrscca.org ; a few ads are now running.   The cost to advertisers has not been deter-
mined at this time, but should be available soon.  A committee has been appointed to determine the cost to the advertiser and 
how to tie the ads in Checkpoint and the banner ads together.  I’m sure the charge will be nominal.  The advertiser will have to 
provide artwork and the exposure is available 24/7.  You should be thinking about placing an advertisement for your company 
on the website.   Jeff will have the information as soon  as the committee makes a decision. 

KVRG Representatives Needed  

The Kansas City and Kansas Regions joined forces to conduct races at Heartland Park many years ago.  Each Region has 3 
representatives on the Kaw Valley Race Group.  The Kansas City Region appoints or selects their representatives at the No-
vember Board Meeting.  The Board asks for those people interested in serving on this board to submit a letter stating that the 
person is willing to serve.  If more than 3 volunteer, the Board casts ballots to determine the representatives.  The KVRG is the 
organization that puts on races for our Region.  It selects a Race Chairman, negotiates with track owners for a fair rental agree-
ment , makes sure all bills are paid, and reports back to the Regions.   I am sure there are many other responsibilities.  They 
meet face to face several times a year and more often via email and phone.  If you think you might be interested in being a 
representative, your letter to the KCR Board should be sent to the Secretary by November 18, 2008. 

KANSAS CITY REGION RACE GROUP  

HOLIDAY PARTY 
December 19th, 7:30 pm  

HOME OF GUY WATNEY 
8705 w. 113TH Street 

Overland Park Kansas 
913-491-4965  

Please bring an appetizer, and your own drink.  

Santa will attend and supervise the gift exchange. 
You bring a gift to get a gift (you may bring a gift for a specific person)   

Please bring canned goods to be delivered to a local food pantry. 

http://www.kcrscca.org
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Thoughts and Notes  
From the Editor  

The 2008 election of the U. S. president and other offices is over, along with all the ads and news coverage, but the election of officers for the 
Kansas City Region is just beginning.  The candidates for office were announced at the November General Meeting (they are listed below.)   
Ballots will be mailed to you in the next few days and voting is pretty simple.  It only takes minutes to select the candidate you think will do the 
best job, mark the ballot and return it in the mail.   Even better, why don’t you bring it to the December General Meeting at the Westport Flea 
Market, where the ballots will be counted.  We have over 400 members who are eligible to vote and only about 100 actually vote.  It would 
sure make the nominating committee feel like they had done a good job if more members would participate.  The committee this year is Mike 
Farley, chrmn., Phyllis Nelson, Mike Hill, David Bennett and Ken Snyder.  Give them a big thank you for their contribution to our club.   

Right now the club calendar is slow.  The 2008 Awards Banquet will be January 10 at the Holiday Inn at I-35 and 87th Street in Overland 
Park.  Chairman Donna Hill is excited and it’s looking like a great evening.  More information will be in the next issue of Checkpoint.  If you 
have a traveling trophy, please bring it to the Dec. meeting or you can take it by Williams Import Car Center and leave it with Norma or Char-
lie.  The Midiv Convention has been moved to early March right after the National Convention.  It will be in Kansas City, so plan to attend and 
maybe even lend a hand in making it a successful event.  Speaking of the National Convention, now is the time to be making your reserva-
tions, if you are planning to attend.  There is much information to be gained at a National Convention and this year it’s in Las Vegas, a nice 
place to be in February!  

  

2009 CANDIDATES FOR OFFICE 
OF THE 

KANSAS CITY REGION 
SPORTS CAR CLUB OF AMERICA  

Regional Executive,  
Charlie Clark, Gini Ragan 

Assistant RE,  
Charlie Williams 

Secretary,  
Donna Hill 
Treasurer,  

Norma Williams 
Directors, 

Jake Diehl, Mike Hill 
Ron Keith, Joe Tasler, Jim Wyatt 

Solo Advisory Committee 
Kent Edmondson, Mike Hill  

Ballots will be mailed in the next few days.  You can return them by mail, drop them by Charlie Williams Imports,  
2701 W 47th Street or bring the ballot to the meeting December 2, 2008 at the Westport Flea Market. 
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YAKETY YAK . . . . . .   

Dear Mom:  

Jennifer Kachorn Bennett wants to share her good news with the Kansas City Region SCCA club and invite us all to her graduation.  She will 
be graduating from the University of Missouri-Kansas City.  She has completed her Master of Education in Special Education with an empha-
sis in Learning Disabilities.  The commencement exercises will be Friday evening, December 12th, 2008 at 7pm at the Swinney Recreation 
Center which is on the campus.  If you plan on attending the ceremonies, Jennifer suggest that you arrive early as a parking space may be 
difficult to find.  Guests can park at the parking structure and the parking lots at the University Center, Grant Hall and the Bloch School of 
Business and Public Administration.  For those with special needs, such as walking limitations, UMKC Police will be on hand at Swinney 
Recreation Center to assist in the drop-off process.  Congratulations Jennifer on such a wonderful accomplishment.  

Dick & Peggy White with their daughter’s family, Bill & Beth Burke & grandchildren Meghan (9) & Will (6) spent 9 days at Disney World in 
Orlando, FL.  They enjoyed all of the rides and entertainment both during the day and in the evenings.  

Thomas Moore Jr. sent an email that his great granddaughter, Maddison Goodloe, won first place this summer at the Henry County Baby 
Show.    

John & Phyllis Nelson were certainly busy the weekend before the runoffs!  Their son, John and Terri Suter were married on Saturday, Octo-
ber 4th at 4 pm at the Matt Ross Community Center in Overland Park, KS.  Best man was John’s twin brother, James and brother David was a 
groomsman.  After a honeymoon at the Lake of the Ozarks, John & Terri will be at home in Overland Park.  James, Sara and baby Elaine 
from St Louis, MO and David from Maryville, MO were in town for the wedding.    

Alan Bennett is still in training for driving over-the-road trucks.  He and Wyllie, a trainer are on their way to Houston, TX now then after an-
other 6 weeks he will be driving his own truck on his own.    

Rick and Penny Rollins from Osteen, Florida were in town recently and paid a visit to  Charlie & Mom.  They both look about the same 
(maybe Rick is a little heavier!).  They were here to attend the NASCAR race & they were meeting Rick’s son, Joe at the Speedway.  Joe is a 
student at Kansas State University and son Richard is the manager of a restaurant in Florida.  Rick said that his ex-Ann still lives in Salina, 
KS and she remarried last year. In July 2009 Rick will become the Chairman of SEMA at the show in Las Vegas.  He has served on their 
board for 12 years with the last two year as Chairman Elect.  Rick is very involved with SEMA and in 2006 he was inducted into the SEMA 
Hall of Fame.  There is only 102 that have been inducted.  

John & Phyllis Nelson worked in Timing & Scoring at the Runoffs at HPT this year.  They had the “day off” on Thursday during the test week 
so on Wednesday evening they left for KC and spent the night at home.  Phyllis had organized a bus trip on Thursday morning to Des 
Moines, IA to attend a quilt show.   Phyllis with 44 ladies left after John loaded food etc on the bus.  Then John headed home to do laundry 
etc before the ladies returned that evening. Thursday evening John & Phyllis were back at the race track!!! WOW!!!  

Mike & Donna Hill will become grandparents again.  And it will be two new babies. Daughter Erica will be the proud new mother of a son in 
November and son Shawn & Holi will become first time parents the first of April.  

Libby Tully, John’s 17 year old daughter has been competing this year in the Crown Autocrosses at the KC Speedway.  This is her first year 
to compete and she drives a go-cart.  We hear that she can’t wait for next years season to begin.  

Sharlene Smith, her mother Allene, her aunt & cousin, from Nevada, MO spent last weekend in Branson, MO attending shows & shopping.  
They have been going to Branson for the past 12 years & Sharlene said they had a great time.  Sharlene stopped in Rich Hill, MO to visit 
Charlie’s mother, Jerri on the way home Sunday evening.  

The last weekend of October several of the Johnson Clan traveled to Hutchison, KS to attend the wedding of Travis Norwald.  On Sunday the 
Johnson Clan decided to find the old Hutchinson race track.  Armed with 4 cell phones with GPS and a Garmin - it still took them one hour to 
find the place.  Cliff & Tammy got the “rally award” as they found it first.  According to Bill, some of the roads had changed, certainly most of 
the landscape had changed and of course, they just couldn’t remember how to get there!!  Bill’s Garmin couldn’t even find Yoder.  They did a 
lap of the track and the concrete track surface is still there.  The long straight has some asphalt on it for the gliders to land.  There were 20 or 
so glider trailers parked around.  The tower has about 2 pieces of glass left in it.  Quite a few of the corner stations were still in tact.  But most 
importantly, the pool was still there with the same green water that was there the last time we were all there.  And it was in surprisingly good 
shape and with a little clean up Bill thinks it would look perfectly usable. (lol). Thanks for the info Bill and the pictures.  And as Bill said, it sure 
brought back some good memories.    

                                           DON’T LOOK BACK . . . . .  

Please share your news with Mom.  You can reach her by phone, 913-262-6300, my mail, 2701 West 47th 
Street, Shawnee Mission KS 66205, by FAX 913-262-6719, or email , kcmomwilliams@aol.com 
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45th National Champion-
ship Runoffs 
Results for Kansas City Region Rac-
ers  

AS 
7th Jim Wheeler 
9th Jeff Kopp 
15th Bill Tucker 
19th Andy Brown 
FA 
2nd  Mirl Swan 
SSC 
13th Steven Christopher 
S2000 
9th Bob Henson 
SRF 
13th H. Franklin Stone 
18th Robin Kirkland 
SM 
15th Michale Asselta 

GTL 
11th Roy Lopshire 
GT2 
15th Tony Giordano 
FV 
13th  Patrick Huey 
FF 
12th Cliff Johnson 
DNF Bill  Johnson 
FC 
DNF Phil Hemes 
EP 
10th Chuck Clark 
14th  Brian Haupt 
18th Harvey Kinnard 
DNF Charlie Clark 
DNF David Long 
DSR 
3rd Tom Bootz 
16th Charlie Smith 
T2 
20th Steven Christopher        

45th National Champion-
ship Runoffs 
Kansas City Region Volunteers  

ES-Course Marshal 
Victor Laviola 
Ken Ragan, Chief 
Steve Roberts 
ES-Fire/Rescue 
Robert Thompson 
F&C 
Charles Austin 
Alex Clark, Asst. Chief 
Neava Ford 
Chris Keith 
Ken Keith 
Hal Kemrite 
Dale Smith and Tech 
Ken Snyder 
Grid 
Lonnie Worthington, Asst. Chief 
Race Administration 
Barb Dickerson 
Registrar 
Deana Smith 
Linda Hensen 
Scrutineer/Tech 
Bryan Harris 
Kyle Ritter 
Steve Schmidt 
Randy Sharpe 
Nichole Smith 
Starter 
Dick Hedden, MD 
Stewards 
Pat diNatale 
Mike Dickerson 
Bill Johnson 
T&S 
Michael Asselta 
Char Keith 
John Nelson 
Phyllis Nelson 
Gini Ragan, Asst. Chief    

Solo Nationals 
Results for Kansas City Region  
Drivers 
A Stock 
28th  Bob Buxbaum 
50th Michael Hill 
53rd Gus Jacob 
57th Jim Eisinger 
C Stock 
17th  Rodney Giebel 
E Stock 
17th Randy Eickhoff 
26th Kent Edmondson 
29th  John Tully 
37th Daniel Wheeler 
G Stock 
1st  Crain Wilcox 
H Stock 
2nd Jerry Irvine 
5th  Shawn Hill 
Street Touring S 
30th  Paul Moylan 
Street Touring S Ladies 
5th Julie Avard 
Street Touring S2 
3rd Tim Herron 
Street Touring S2 Ladies 
4th Karen Eickhoff 
Street Touring Extreme 
3rd Chris Conant 
23rd Doug Hitchcock 
Street Touring Extreme Ladies 
4th Ann Johnston  

Street Touring Ultra 
7th Jacob Diehl 
13th Todd Waymabn 
36th Steven Sulatycki 
Street Touring Ultra Ladies 
2nd  Paula Diehl 
C Street Prepared 
24th Gerald Behnke 
26th Scott Peterson 
E Street Prepared 
23rd  Mike Dickerson 
C Prepared 
27th Rick McLaughlin 
30th Dick Berger 
C Prepared Ladies 
3rd  Liz Berger 
Street Modified 
15th Al Hermans 
B Modified 
11th Charlie Smith 
B Modified Ladies 
2nd  Kirsten Scharnberg Koch 
F Modified 
21st Vern Maxey 
22nd Robert Qualkinbush 
23rd `Charlie Clark 
25th William Schmidt 
F modified Ladies 
4th Janet Schmidt 
6th Donna Hill 
Formula SAE 
4th  Nick Roberts   
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DECEMBER BIRTHDAYS   

  1  Erik LaPrade 
  2  Keith Albarelli 
  3  Thomas Boldry 
      Ken Keith 
      Phyllis Nelson 
  4  Andrew Kallsnick 
      Hal Kemrite 
      Eric Linnhoff 
      Julie Meyer 
      Marsha Wolf 
  5  Joe Deters 
      David Ducey 
      Maxium Mabee (1) s of Jason & Christine 
  7  Christopher Edmondson 
  8  Rich Bireta   
      Jared Langenfeld    
      William Schmidt 
  9  Helmut Derra  
      Brian Haupt 
      Chris Ramey 
 10  Chris Peterson 
 11  Mitch Moylan (9) s of Paul & Alicia 
       Frank Stone 
 12  Steve Patterson 
 13  Rod Deane 
       Steve Roberts 
 14  Erica Hill 
 15  Marilyn Brown 
       Sharon Bybee 
       Jeff Naughton 
       Natalie Ruckman (10) grd of Charlie & Norma Williams 
       Charlie Smith 
 16  Andy Ruggiero 

 17  Craig Sutherland 
 18  Michaela Newton (15) d of Chuck & Alex Clark 
 20  Phillip Meredith 
       Brian Ruggiero s of Andy & Billie 
 21  Phillip Frick 
 22  Jacob Ducey (7) grs of Fred & Sharon Bybee 
       Mallory Keith 
       Kylee Timberlake (15) grd of Ken & Gini Ragan 
 23  Rodney Giebel 
       Ross Matheson 
       Nancy Pratt 
       Ken Snyder 
 24  Brenda Johnson 
 25  Janice Fisher 
       Ann Johnston 
 26  Melissa Holstrom 
       Char Keith 
 27  Alex Brown 
       Ryan Buetzer 
       Kevin Joseph Kopecky 
       Benjamin Wolf (14) s of Steve & Marsha 
 28  Joshua Albarelli 
       Christian Herron (10) s of Tim & Laurie 
       Chelsea Snyder 
       Lauren Strickler (16) d of John & Kathy 
       Bill Tucker 
       Eythan Watts (14) s of Everett 
       Sean Willoughby 
 29  Michael K Bell 
       Emma Kirkland (16) d of Robin & Brenda 
 30  Michael P Asselta 
 31  Brett Hildebaum 
 31  Stacey Ritter 
       Cooper Tombs (16) s of Kelly & Kathi 
       Marty Walter  

DECEMBER ANNIVERSARIES  

 19  Mike & Donna Hill - 34 years  
 25  Chris & Lisa Kern - 21 years  
 27  Mark & Melissa Bachenberg  

 29  Dick & Peggy White - 44 years     
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Photos are  
From the  
Runoffs and 
were taken 
by Judy 
Bloesser 
from Phila-
delphia. 
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Amended Minutes of the September Meeting of the KCR Board of Directors  

Board Attendees 
Present:  Dale Smith, Gini Ragan, Donna Hill, Bill Correll, Scott Peterson, Steve Roberts, Jeff Kopp,  Jim Wheeler, Norma 
Williams, Charlie Williams; Absent: Bill Johnson; Non-board: Mike Hill, Ken Ragan   

August BoD Minutes   
Motion to accept with amendments: Wheeler/Roberts/Passed  

RE Report: Dale Smith—KVRG elections coming up. Kansas Speedway & road course has been approved. Need a relation-
ship to be developed with Kansas Speedway in the form of one person to make that link. Suspect idea that KVRG member be 
a link – conflict of interest. Suggest Chuck Clark to take that role and initiative & he has agreed. Motion to appoint Clark: 
Ragan/Hill/Passed  
Checkpoint: Gini Ragan—Mailed 
Secretary Report: Donna Hill—No prior action items 
Treasurer’s Report: Charlie Williams 
KVRG:Dale Smith for Bill Johnson— Schedule for 2009 - 2 weekends:April 17/18/19 - S/S/R at MAM with MVRG and AVRG; 
May 2/3; Sept 5/6 Labor Day; Should get the MidAm bonus race on Labor Day – it’s ours for the asking. 
KVRG board will vote on format for the two weekends this week. Regardless of the formats for our weekends, next year will be 
a struggle. (Note: May have a schedule conflict on Labor Day with the solo nationals if held in Blytheville – 40% chance.  N/N 
(2-day event) in May and R/R on Labor Day; R/N in May and R/N on Labor Day— 
R/R accounting - car count numbers that were used to pay bills were correct. Event will show net profit of ~ $500.00—N/N ac-
counting/event comments – several outstanding bills. Estimate $15,000 profit. Feedback from drivers and workers was this was 
a great one-time event but 3 days was probably too long.- Everything going to Craig Kirchner next week. Overall, 2008 was a 
pretty good year for KVRG with good events. Thanks to all for your help and support.  Motion to recommend for R/N format #2 
for the schedule: Wheeler/Correll/Peterson opposed /Passed by majority 
PDX/Race Mentor Programs:Jim Wheeler—PDX – no report. Race Mentor Program – Travis Norwald began the program, 
which is currently dormant. Would like to discuss program at next race group meeting, information on the website & in Check-
point monthly in order to get it going again. Jim will be asking drivers to accept & respond to inquiries. 
Event Coordination and Street Survival Program:  Steve Roberts- Street Survival: BMW claimed November (7 or 8) event 
at Kansas Speedway. Recommendation made that we do not try to compete with BMWCCA in this event. Steve will be shad-
owing Blake Heinrich to learn how BMWCCA plans/executes the program. Suggest that we look at March & May events. 
Schedule should be coordinated with BMWCCA locally.Banquet – SAVE THE DATE – January 10 at Holiday Inn Overland 
Park. 
Asset Management:  Scott Peterson—List of rally equipment received and added to the spreadsheet. 
Need to get with Bill Correll to go over solo equipment additions. 
Communication Jeff Kopp:  Website schedule 
Membership: Norma Williams—Membership 580 (Look out – Norma’s getting mad.)  
Solo Advisory Committee: Bill Correll—Events; KC Championships Arrowhead Lot L on Oct 4/5; Halloweenie Royals’ Char-
ity Event Oct 26 (bring food – club provides pop & hamburgers/hot dogs), Solo meeting for SAC members at Applebee’s in 
Independence 
Old Business:  Nominating Committee will meet right after run-offs to select chair. 
New Business: Westport Flea Market – several banquet rooms available with separate entrance. October 28 meeting – we’ll 
try to get that worked out & will let Donna know & she’ll get info out to Board. Midiv Convention 2-day event – chair, Donna Hill 
Open Forum: Mike McGinley & Jim Wheeler will be featured on SPEED channel for runoffs.  
Adjourn Meeting:   Motion to adjourn: Wheeler/Correll/Passed 
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2009  Midwest Division Schedule         

Feb 19-21 SCCA National Convention South Point Hotel and Spa, Las Vegas NV  
March 6-7-8 Midiv Convention   Kansas City     

Watch this space for additions to the calendar! 

KC REGION, SOLO SCHEDULE   

Look here for 2009 Schedule as it is confirmed. 

Thanks to Hans Peter and Phenix Labels for their support of our club!  

Thanks to Kent Edmondson and Kwik Copy Printing for their support of our club! 

45th National Championship  
Runoffs  

SPEED Broadcast Schedule 
(all times are EST)   

T2 Wed 11/12/08 12:00pm  
FM Wed 11/12/08 1:00pm  
EP Wed 11/19/08 12:00pm  
T3 Wed 11/19/08 1:00pm  
SRF Wed 11/26/08 12:00pm  
FV Wed 11/26/08 1:00pm  
SM Wed 12/3/08 12:00pm  
FC Wed 12/3/08 1:00pm  
GT2 Wed 12/10/08 12:00pm  
GT3 Wed 12/10/08 1:00pm  
DSR Wed 12/17/08 12:00pm  
SSC Wed 12/17/08 1:00pm  
F500 Wed 12/31/08 12:00pm  
1 Wed 12/31/08 1:00pm  
HP Wed 1/7/09 12:00pm  
FF Wed 1/7/09 1:00pm  
GTL Wed 1/14/09 12:00pm  
S2000 Wed 1/14/09 1:00pm  
SSB Wed 1/21/09 12:00pm  
CSR Wed 1/21/09 1:00pm  
AS Wed 1/28/09 12:00pm   
FE Wed 1/28/09 1:00pm  
FP Wed 2/3/09 12:00pm  
FA Wed 2/3/09 1:00pm  
GT1 Wed 2/11/09 12:00pm 

2008 Jetta TDI Cup  

Television Schedule  
    (Ryan Buetzer is a driver in this series)    

11/1/08 3:00pm Portland International Raceway  

11/1/08 3:30pm Lime Rock Park  

11/8/10 5:00pm Iowa Speedway  

11/8/08 5:30pm New Jersey Motorsports Park  
Race 1  

11/15/08 5:00pm New Jersey Motorsports Park  
Race 2  

11/15/08 5:30pm Road Atlanta  

11/22/08 5:00 pm Documentary  
Year in Review     
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Checkpoint                                                                                          PRSRT STD 
P. O. Box 412691                   U.S.POSTAGE PAID 
Kansas City MO 64141           

BONNER SPRINGS KS  

Return Service Requested                                   

UPCOMING EVENTS  ON THE  
KC REGION CALENDAR  

NOV 4 7:30  Solo Group Meeting—Barleys 
NOV 4 8:00  General Membership Meeting     

Barleys Brewhaus, I-35 and Midland Dr 
NOV 18 8:00  Race Group—Westport Flea Market 
Nov 18   KVRG Representative letters due to Board 
NOV 25 7:30  BoD Meeting—Westport Flea Market 
Dec 2   Solo Group Meeting, prior to 
DEC 2 8:00  General Meeting and Election of Officers     

Westport Flea Market, 817 Westport Rd 
DEC 19   Race Group Holiday Party     

Home of Guy Watney, 8705 West ll3th St. OPKS       

www.kcrscca.org 

  

Kansas City Region’s on-line resource for information,  
online event registrations, updates, results and other fun stuff! 

http://www.kcrscca.org
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